



St Peter's Primary School – P & F Meeting Minutes

7:15pm Tuesday 4th April 2017

1. OPENING PRAYER: G. Ward

Holy Week

2. ATTENDANCE:

Attendees: Naomi Antenucci, Gillian Aves, Angela Bird (ComMem), Paul Brennan (AP), Melinda Di Silvio, L Dragojerich, Heather Duttson, Brad Foote (Pres), Catherine Grindley, Tam Hooper, Rachelle Lord, Laura Marzo, Colleen Need, G Nicol, S O'Shea, Alissa Pizzolante (Sec), Alison Rawson (ComMem), Kylie Skinner, M Taylor, Nathalie Vidot, Greg Ward (Prin), Magda Wittek (Tres).

Apologies: Alisa Cardaci (ComMem), Kelli Matusik, Raelene Notley (VP), Kristie Olszewski, Betti Radford.

3. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING:

March 14th Minutes to be completed, amended and presented next month.

4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING:

a. New Scholarship: B. Foote

Process to be started soon.

b. Music Banners: : B. Foote

With M. Powell to decide and quote.

c. Vote on School Investment: : B. Foote

The P&F have been accumulated the Levy and Fundraising monies with the view to assist funding the School Development Project.

P. Brennan presented the School Project for the Playgrounds at March P&F meeting. I have not received any feedback regarding the money.

St Peter's P&F propose to contribute ~\$120, 000 to the School for the Adventure/Nature Playground to be given in stages as required.

Vote – All in Favour. Passed.

Addendum: We did vote at this meeting to contributing to the playground. The vote was passed as yes. However, as the previous month's minutes and the April agenda were not available prior to the meeting the vote has been rescinded and held over until the May meeting. This way parents have the chance to read the minutes from the February meeting where the playground was discussed and can be informed about their vote in the upcoming May meeting.

Should there be any queries regarding the voting process or the P & F contribution please contact B. Foote.

If there are any other issues that are not P and F related please discuss these with the school.

5. REPORTS:

a. Principal's Report: G. Ward

Swim carnival Thank you to A. Miles and helpers.

Interschool Swimming Carnival 5th May

Easter story- start of Holy Week

STEM presentation

Staff changes – K. Maher appointed to Y6B

PFD 24th April

NAPLAN 8-12th May

b. President's Report: B. Foote

Nil.

c. Treasurer's Report: M. Wittek

Total balance - ` \$120,500

Income – Entertainment Book, SPD

Expenses – Sundowner, Mother's Day Stall, PFFWA,

Motion to accept Motion to accept St Peters Summary Bank Reconciliation Statement from March 2017. Proposed - A. Rawson; Seconded - R. Notley.

6. GENERAL BUSINESS:

a. School Disco (31st March): A. Rawson/ K. Lycho.

Thank you to Kylie and all helpers. Have a new committee for next year from Year 1 parents.

Comments on this years Disco

A. Pizzolante: Suggests Years 4 to 6 do not need a parent on campus for their session. Many parents were not there anyway. Can incorporate supervision into the roster and/or have a sign in sheet or similar.

Other Comments:

There were also children from Y3 left without parents.

The disco was too dark; please have more light next year.

Music need to be vetted as some lyrics were inappropriate.

Feedback welcome to Class Rep or P&F.

b. Basketball: V. Robbins – nil.

c. SPD's: R. Boyd

WAFL Round on 8th April at Leederville Oval. Have 60 people. Combining with Trinity CC and other Schools. Next SPD meeting to discuss T2 Events.

d. Bunnings or Festival in the Woods: B. Foote

Choice between Sausage Sizzles. Leaning towards Festival if we are offered a position as it is a better return for our time. Date TBA (was 15th May last year). Carry forward for now.

e. 2nd Hand Uniform shop: A. Rawson

Last day Friday fro T1. New fan is great. Plenty of free uniforms for needy families, and will be discreet.

f. Ride to School Day (17th March): B. Foote

Thank You to all helpers; it was a great turn out and good weather. Kids happy with Sticker and Certificate.

g. Fundraising/Sport Activity: B. Foote

Will be looking to top up the Balance in the future with a similar event to previous years.

h. Mother's Day Event (12th May): A. Rawson

Venue: Peninsula Gardens Function: High Tea. 12:30-2:30pm. Tickets \$33 Try Booking. Only 70 places. 25 Sold so far.

i. Quiz Night: A. Rawson

It has been 2 years since last one. Need to make a decision and book venue and start collecting prizes etc...Will this be a fundraiser or a Parents End of Year event? Date in October.

j. Netball: D. Farley

All going well. Season starts 29th April T2. Umpires needed.

k. Pirate Day (9th June): B. Foote

Raelene has registered School to receive Pirate Pack. Have 3 people on committee thank you.

l. Seminars: A. Rawson

a) "Protective Behaviours" and/or "Cyber Safety" are separate seminars. We had a Cyber Safety last year. So will run with the Protective Behaviours as a 2 ½ hour seminar on a Tuesday at the school in Term 2.

b) "You Are Strong" is a seminar that has been mention for a couple of years. Have had excellent feed back, it is aimed at the child in a way they understand, with useful strategies to deal with friendships and playground issues. However it is ~\$30 per adult/child. Possible the P&F could contribute. Will look for Dates.

m. Classroom Cash (26th April): B. Foote

Need 3- people to tear out the Slip in Newspaper and collate. Have had hundreds of newspapers delivered to front office.

n. 2018 Committees: B. Foote

Positions for Executive committee – President, Secretary and General Member.

All other Committees need new faces! Welcome and Xmas BBQ's, Entertainment Books, Disco, Bookfair, Basketball, Sausage sizzles, Fundraising, School Banking etc...

o. Mother's Day Stall (10-12th May): B. Foote

Set up Wednesday 1-3pm. Run Thursday all day and Friday morning. In Extension /Indonesian room again.

7. NEXT MEETING: 7:15pm 2nd May 2017.

8. CLOSE MEETING: 8:05pm.

DRAFT